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Message from Editor in Chief 

Dear Esteemed Readers, 

It is with great pride and a deep sense of responsibility that I present to you the latest issue of International 

Socioeconomic Review (ISER). As we continue to navigate an ever-evolving academic and professional land-

scape, our journal remains steadfast in its commitment to fostering high-quality research and meaningful dialogue 

that addresses the complexities of our world. 

This issue brings together an exceptional collection of articles that reflect the intellectual rigor, creativity, and 

diversity of thought that our journal aims to champion. From groundbreaking studies on analyzing the Mediating 

Role of Financial Well-Being in “Ginhawa" and Young Adult’s Desire to Have Children to in-depth analyses of 

Economic Development and Changing Women Lives: Evidence from Women Employment Participation in India, 

each piece offers unique insights into issues of global significance. 

The contributions in this issue are a testament to the dedication of our authors and the invaluable efforts of our 

peer reviewers. It is their commitment to excellence that ensures our journal remains a trusted source of 

knowledge and a catalyst for transformative ideas. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to each of them for their unwa-

vering support. 

As we look ahead, we recognize the importance of fostering inclusive and interdisciplinary perspectives. We 

encourage submissions that challenge conventional thinking, explore uncharted territories, and propose solutions 

that drive social impact and innovation. 

To our readers, your engagement is at the heart of what we do. We invite you to explore the articles in this issue, 

share your feedback, and contribute to the ongoing conversations that shape our fields of inquiry. Together, we 

can continue to build a vibrant and dynamic scholarly community. 

Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to your contributions and reflections on future issues. 

 

Warm regards, 

Shyam Kumar Thapa 

Editor-in-Chief 

International Socioeconomic Review 


